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Editorial  
 
Dear Members  
 
This year we have had the sad loss of our 
President John Hume, who died on 31st  
July, Members who attended his funeral 
at St. Maryõs Parnell heard of the 
enriched teaching and musical life John 
led. Johnõs obituary is included in this 
newsletter.  Also included in the 
newsletter is an account of the 60 th  
Anniver sary of the SRPNZ Inc. held on 
27 th  and 28 th  July.  
 
Please remember to attend the AGM on 
November 9 th  at 47 Church St., 
Northcote. There will be massed playing 
led by Kevin Kim from 1 .00-3.00pm, 
afternoon tea 3.00 -3.30pm, followed by 
the AGM 3.30 - 4.00pm .  
. 
   
Dawn and Andrew 
Editors  
raj stewart@xtra.co.nz  
dmanleys@xtra.co.nz  
   
 

Subscriptions for 2013   
Adult members   $20  

Senior citizens (over 65)  $15 

Students (school children  

or full time tertiary students)  $10 

 
Family (3 or more at the same address) has a 20% 

reduction on membership fees  

A membership form is available on the 
SRPNZ Web Site 

http://srpnz.wordpress.com  

 

mailto:rajstewart@xtra.co.nz
mailto:dmanleys@xtra.co.nz
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Officers Elected at the 2012 Annual General Meeting 

PATRON G. Layton Ring 
 

ñThe Hemmelò 
Low Warden 
Hexham 
Northumberland 
NE46 4SN 
crming@waitrose.com 

PRESIDENT John Hume 12 Totara Grove 
Hillcrest 
Auckland 0627 
09-418 1329 
humeja@xtra.co.nz 
 

MUSICAL DIRECTOR 
 

Jessica Shaw 20A Compton Street 
Northcote  
Auckland 0627 
09-480 6396 
jessicashaw@xtra.co.nz 
 

SECRETARY Andrew Stewart 
 

106 Borich Road 
Sunnyvale 
Auckland 0612 
09-818 8016 
rajstewart@xtra.co.nz 
 

NEWSLETTER EDITORS 
 

Andrew Stewart 
Dawn Manley 
 

rajstewart@xtra.co.nz 
dmanleys@xtra.co.nz 

TREASURER Barbara Mitchell 11 Kowhai St 
Inglewood 
Taranaki 
06-756 8716 
blackbourn@xtra.co.nz 
 

LIBRARIANS Jessica Shaw 
Dawn Manley 

jessicashaw@xtra.co.nz 
dmanleys@xtra.co.nz 
 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS Eldon Peters 
 
 
 

17 Vivian Street 
New Plymouth 
06-758 0156 
helenandeldon@xtra.co.nz 
 

 Britta Waddell 1078 Waimate North Road 
RD 3 
Kerikeri 0293 
09-946 6026 
bw.dressage@vodafone.net.nz 
 

 
 

Neil Boland 7 Terry Street 
Blockhouse Bay 
Auckland 
021-1369-175 
nb640981@hotmail.com 
 

 Kevin Kim 0274-731-069 
kkimks@gmail.com 
 

  

  

mailto:crming@waitrose.com
mailto:humeja@xtra.co.nz
mailto:jessicashaw@xtra.co.nz
mailto:rajstewart@xtra.co.nz
mailto:rajstewart@xtra.co.nz
mailto:dmanleys@xtra.co.nz
mailto:blackbourn@xtra.co.nz
mailto:jessicashaw@xtra.co.nz
mailto:dmanleys@xtra.co.nz
mailto:helenandeldon@xtra.co.nz
mailto:bw.dressage@vodafone.net.nz
mailto:nb640981@hotmail.com
mailto:kkimks@gmail.com
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John Hume - Obituary 
 

John was a member of the Society of Recorder Players for many years, and played all ranges of 

recorders, he also held office several times, as a committee member, secretary and as the President 

for the past three years. The news of John’s sudden stroke and hospitalization on 25
th
 of July sadly 

meant he was not able to participate in the SRPNZ 60
th
 Anniversary celebrations on 27

th
 and 28

th
 

July. Although committee members ably stepped up and continued to run the weekend we expected 

to see John as soon as he hopefully recovered from his stroke. This however was not to be, as John 

died six days later following another stroke. John’s funeral held at St. Mary’s Church, Holy Trinity 

Cathedral, Parnell on August 6
th
 was attended by hundreds of people who had known John 

throughout his lifetime.  

                                           .  

John was for many years a classics teacher at Auckland Grammar and eventually changed courses 

to develop computing skills in school administration. It was these skills which John used in various 

singing groups in Auckland, interschool annual tennis championships, secretary to the RSCM and 

brought together people for various choral activities within churches or on the concert stage.  

 

His teaching skills were used for many years at chorister’s courses held in various parts of New 

Zealand during summer and May choir schools. While in England John earned his CHM diploma at 

Addington Palace, this was after gaining his FRCO, in the late sixties. His work as a church organist 

saw him Organist/Choirmaster at St. Aidan’s Remuera for more than 20 years before moving to 

Holy Trinity at Devonport to continue this tradition of service which included evensong once a 

month. He organized weekly practices of the Nostalgia Choir under the ongoing leadership of Peter 

Godfrey to present sung services of a high musical standard at the Cathedral for some ten years. 

These only ended last year. 

 

John was member of the St. Mary’s Cathedral Choir from about 1964 and he was also a tenor of the 

Dorian Choir and took part in two very successful overseas tours to England and Europe in the 

seventies. While directing the Oriana Consort John also sang with Musica Sacra. More recently he 

has been instrumental in supporting the establishment of the St.Mary’s Singers while aiding Anita 

Banbury in organizing the Evensong Choir’s activites. John was financially behind the 

establishment of the Dorian Choral Music Library at Holy Trinity Cathedral which is used by choirs 

from all over New Zealand. 

 

John also enjoyed playing the recorder and attended all SRPNZ recorder playing days and 

weekends, turning his hand to which ever instrument was required of the group he was playing in. 

He was a consummate chairman keeping us firmly on track while bringing his own knowledge and 

experience to whatever topic was under discussion. We have been very fortunate and honoured to 

have John as our President and he will be sadly missed by all who have played and worked with 

him. 

 

Dawn Manley 

John Wilmott 

September 2013 
 
.  
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60th Anniversary of SRPNZ 
July 27th- 28th 2013 

 
The 60

th
 Anniversary of the Society for Recorder Players New Zealand was held in the Hall of St. 

John the Baptist, Anglican Church, 47 Church Street, Northcote on the last weekend in July. It was 

attended by approximately 23 players and three tutors from all over the North Island. The first day 

started with Jessica Shaw conducting the massed playing, followed by small groups led by tutors 

Jessica Shaw, Kamala Bain and Kevin Kim in the morning, and a master class followed by a 

concert in the afternoon. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

We were very fortunate to have a great display of wooden recorders presented by Ted Crawford.  

This was very popular with attendees, who were able to try out the extensive range. 
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For more information about the recorders on display you can visit Ted’s website: 

http://www.woodenrecorders.co.nz/index.htm 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

http://www.woodenrecorders.co.nz/index.htm
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The master class session was split into two with Britta Waddell working with Kevin and Michelle 

Cheng working with Kamala.  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

At the end of the day we were entertained with a delightful concert by the tutors of solo, duets and 

trio music of the baroque period.  Following this about twelve members met up at Blitza restaurant 

in Birkenhead for a dinner of pizzas, steak and fish.  
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On the Sunday morning we saw a DVD documentary, “Ricercata” by Daniel Bruggen which Kevin 

had involvement in the making of and thus was able to give us an insight into the people involved in 

the DVD. 

 
After lunch we broke up into two small groups led by Jessica and Kamala. 
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The highlight of perhaps the whole weekend was the attendance of Lola Gregory our sole 

Foundation member and the cutting of the celebratory cake. 

 

 

 

 
 

The weekend finished with massed playing with life member Arthur Farr and other longstanding 

members of the Society joining in. 

 

 
 

Dawn Manley 

Oct 2013 
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Alec Loretto 
 

Thank you to Patricia Taylor for providing us with two photos of Alec Loretto, which she believes 

were taken at the Nelson Music School in 1998 with the Loeki Stardust Quartet.  In the first photo 

Douglas Mews is at the harpsichord. 
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Secretaryôs Report 
 

     
This has been an eventful year for the Society of Recorder Players (NZ) Incorporated.  We have 

celebrated the 60
th
 year of the Society but also lost some active members of the Society. 

 

I greatly enjoyed our July celebration and thank all the participants and particularly the tutors, who 

contributed so much.  It is wonderful to have such teaching and playing talent available to us.   

 

I am aware that we lost four current or former members of the Society during the year.  All four of 

them were active and involved recorder players, who are greatly missed. 

 

John Hume’s obituary is in this newsletter and we have previously written about Alec Loretto.  I am 

grateful for Patricia Taylor’s photos of him, which are also included in this newsletter.   

 

We also lost Millicent McIvor, who was a wonderfully energetic and friendly player – always 

willing to switch between bass and tenor recorder when needed and a very welcoming hostess.  

Margaret Healy also passed away.  I have very pleasant memories of playing Christmas music in the 

block of apartments where she lived and then afterwards having a delightful supper in her 

apartment. 

 

2014 will be a year of change for the Society and particularly its committee.  We will need a new 

President and Vice President.  Dawn has also indicated that she will be retiring from the committee.  

She is now a grandmother and wants to be able to bring balance to all the activities in her life.   I 

thank Dawn for all the assistance that she has given me over the last few years.  She has been very 

encouraging and her writing and other skills have been essential to the smooth functioning of the 

Society during her period on the committee. 

 

I also will not be standing again for the committee or for Secretary.  I have enjoyed being Secretary 

and I have learned a lot but think it is time for someone else to take over the role.  I hope many of 

you can come to the AGM on November the 9
th
 and will consider standing for one of the officer or 

committee positions. 

 

 Finally I must thank Barbara Mitchell for her fine work as treasurer.  In this role she not only 

maintains the society’s financial records but also its membership list.  Her prompt and efficient 

work certainly enables the SRPNZ to function well.  

  

 
 

 
 



 11 

 
AGM 2013 

 

November 9
th
, at St John the Baptist, Anglican Church, 47 Church Street, Northcote.  3.30pm to 

4.00pm.  Free massed playing 1.00pm to 3.00pm.  Shared afternoon tea 3.00pm to 3.30pm. 

 

We are aware at the moment that new officers will be required for President, Vice-President and 

Secretary.  Nominations can be taken at the AGM.  If you have any queries please ask a present 

committee member. 

 

As Dawn and Andrew are stepping down from the committee there will also need to be committee 

members to write and edit the newsletter and assist Jessica with the Recorder Society Library. 

 

We need to have twelve members personally present for a quorum. 

 

Please send any items for the Agenda to the Secretary.  He will send out the agenda and the previous 

year’s minutes in the week before the AGM. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 


